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November 1, 2022  
 
Dear Beloved Universities: 
 
I have had the absolute pleasure of managing and mentoring Evan Lesure over the last two years. I have watched 
him grow and learn through what some would call, a teenager’s most challenging times. I can say that throughout 
my time as Evan’s employer at Ansley Golf Club, I have first-hand witnessed his work ethic as he has held 
numerous positions, but also his leadership skills as they naturally expose themselves to others around him. Evan 
came to us during the time of online classes, due to COVID, wanting a job to save up for his first car. Such a noble 
reasoning on top of a super professional interview from, at the time, a fifteen-year-old led to two years of hard 
work that we could not have made it through our day-to-day operations without. He stayed employed with us 
through his high school basketball seasons, in-person classes, and even another job which served as an internship 
for him. To juggle such a load, and to excel in all spontaneously, shows just how impressive this young man is. His 
biggest asset in the work place has been his nature ability to attract, and bring in like-minded individuals looking 
for employment to surround himself. His instincts for recruitment have led to over 20 hires with connections 
directly back to Evan, most of which are or were some of our most important team players. 
Stormy recently joined our team at Governors Club. However, I have long admired his professionalism and 
dedication to the hospitality industry and often said to others, “I would love to have him at my Club if the 
opportunity were to ever arise.” Since joining our team, Stormy has made an immediate impact on our Club. 
Stormy has been instrumental in updating our training programs and manuals and assisting in our daily training 
sessions. He has quickly developed a reputation of excellence among our members and staff. 
 
Evan is one who once he is passionate about something, he will not stop until his goals have been accomplished 
and well surpassed. Above all else I can say that his passion for fashion and continuing education has stood out 
the most. He is one of the few kids his age to gasps the full picture. He understood from the moment that I first 
met him that there is a life after sports and that a career needs to be at the forefront of his focus. This 
determination was the driving factor in him securing an internship in the fashion industry before even graduating 
high school. The job that his parents have done in his upbringing is on full display always as Evan is one of the 
most respectable and mature young man that I have seen for his age. I also wish that your organization can be 
one who has the privilege of benefitting from the presence of Evan Lesure. 
 
In conclusion I hope that you allow Evan to be accepted in as a member of your fine institution, a place where he 
can represent your university to its highest degree and continue to grow into a man that will do great things not 
only for himself, but for his family, his university, his community, and his Nation. I promise you that you will not 
regret it. 
 
 
 
Kindest regards, 
 
Stormy Flinchum 
Assistant Clubhouse Manager 
   

 


